****

**Texas Education Data Standards (TEDS)**

**2020-2021 Cumulative Change Log – Code Tables**

Post-Addendum Version 2021.2.3

October 16, 2020

\* republished October 20, 2020 to move guidance to a footnote in DC143

\* republished December 15, 2020 with additional C178 CRISIS-CODEs 1A-2C

\* republished February 25, 2021: C142 CAREER-AND-TECHNICAL-ED-IND-CD revision to code 5 translation, C208 SCHOOL-DAY-EVENT-CODE new codes 03 and 04

\* republished April 22, 2021: Remove C178 CRISIS-CODES 2A, 2B, and 2C

\* republished May 21, 2021: C142 CAREER-AND-TECHNICAL-ED-IND-CD revisions to codes E, 6, and 7 translations.

Prepared by: Information Technology Services Business Management Division

**Table of Contents**

[**TSDS Code Table Changes** 4](#_Toc64716154)

[**C021 – ROLE-ID** 4](#_Toc64716155)

[**C022 – SERVICE-ID** 5](#_Toc64716156)

[**C092 – LANGUAGE-CODE** 23](#_Toc64716157)

[**C130 – REPORTING-PERIOD-INDICATOR-CODE** 23](#_Toc64716158)

[**C142 – CAREER-AND-TECHNICAL-ED-IND-CODE** 24](#_Toc64716159)

[**C145 – FUND-CODE** 28](#_Toc64716160)

[**C147 – PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE** 28](#_Toc64716161)

[**C161 – STUDENT-ATTRIBUTION-CODE** 29](#_Toc64716162)

[**C162 – LEAVER-REASON-CODE** 29](#_Toc64716163)

[**C162-A – LEAVER-REASON-CODE (ABBREVIATED)** 31](#_Toc64716164)

[**C164 – DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-CODE** 31](#_Toc64716165)

[**C165 – DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-REASON-CODE** 34](#_Toc64716166)

[**C178 – CRISIS-CODE** 35](#_Toc64716167)

[**C193 – SCHOOL-YEAR-TYPE** 37](#_Toc64716168)

[**C208 – SCHOOL-DAY-EVENT-CODE** 38](#_Toc64716169)

[**C210 – STUDENT-INSTRUCTION-TYPE-CODE** 38](#_Toc64716170)

[**C213 – AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID** 38](#_Toc64716171)

[**C214 – INDUSTRY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE** 38](#_Toc64716172)

[**C215 – INSTRUCTIONAL-PROGRAM-TYPE** 39](#_Toc64716173)

[**C220 – PROGRAM-OF-STUDY-CODE** 39](#_Toc64716174)

[**C226 – VENDOR-CODE (New code table)** 40](#_Toc64716175)

[**C227 – STATE-CAREER-CLUSTER-CODE (New code table)** 43](#_Toc64716176)

[**C228 – FEDERAL-CAREER-CLUSTER-CODE (New code table)** 44](#_Toc64716177)

[**DC142 – DISABILITY-TYPE** 45](#_Toc64716178)

[**DC143 – CLASSROOM-POSITION-TYPE** 46](#_Toc64716179)

[**DC152 – PK-SCHOOL-TYPE** 46](#_Toc64716180)

[**DC154 – ASSESSMENT-TITLE-CODE** 47](#_Toc64716181)

[**DC155 – PREFERRED-HOME-COMMUNICATION-CODE (New code table)** 49](#_Toc64716182)

[**DC156 – LANGUAGE-ACQUISITION-SERVICES-PROVIDED-CODE (New code table)** 50](#_Toc64716183)

[**DC157 – FREQUENCY-OF-SERVICES-CODE (New code table)** 50](#_Toc64716184)

[**DC158 – HOURS-SPENT-SERVICES-CODE (New code table)** 50](#_Toc64716185)

[**DC159 – HEARING-AMPLIFICATION-CODE (New code table)** 51](#_Toc64716186)

[**DC160 – PERIOD-OF-TIME-ACCESS-CODE (New code table)** 51](#_Toc64716187)

[**DC161 – AVERAGE-TIME-CODE (New code table)** 51](#_Toc64716188)

[**DC162 – TOOL-ASSESSMENT-CODE (New code table)** 52](#_Toc64716189)

[**DC163 – ASSESSMENT-RESULTS-OBTAINED-CODE (New code table)** 52](#_Toc64716190)

[**Code Tables Deleted then Reinstated for the 2020-2021 School Year** 53](#_Toc64716191)

[**Code Tables Deleted for the 2020-2021 School Year** 53](#_Toc64716192)

Action column:

New = this indicates that the code table and code(s) are new to TEDS

Added = this indicates that the code is new to the code table which already exists in TEDS

Revised = this indicates that the code has been updated in TEDS

Deleted = this indicates that the code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

## **TSDS Code Table Changes**

| **C021 – ROLE-ID** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 008 | Counselor  Provides guidance and counseling services to students | **School** Counselor  Provides guidance and counseling services to students | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 110 | Custodial | Custodial – **Staff serving in a professional/management role** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 111 | Maintenance | Maintenance – **Staff serving in a professional/management role** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 115 |  | Psychiatric Nurse | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 116 |  | Licensed Clinical Social Worker | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 117 |  | Licensed Professional Counselor | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 118 |  | Licensed Marriage and Family Therapist | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall |

| **C022 – SERVICE-ID** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 03200800 |  | English Language Development and Acquisition (First time taken) | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | 03200810 |  | English Language Development and Acquisition (Second time taken) | Added | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | I3100500 | **International Baccalaureate (**IB**)** Mathematics: Analysis and Approaches Standard Level | IB Mathematics: Analysis and Approaches Standard Level | Revised | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | I3100600 | **International Baccalaureate (**IB**)** Mathematics: Analysis and Approaches Higher Level | IB Mathematics: Analysis and Approaches Higher Level | Revised | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | I3100700 | **International Baccalaureate (**IB**)** Mathematics: Applications and Interpretations Standard Level | IB Mathematics: Applications and Interpretations Standard Level | Revised | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | I3100800 | **International Baccalaureate (**IB**)** Mathematics: Applications and Interpretations Higher Level | IB Mathematics: Applications and Interpretations Higher Level | Revised | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | N1280040 | Foundations of Intensive Language Acquisition and Support |  | Deleted | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | N1280042 | Newcomers' English Language Development A |  | Deleted | TSDS,   FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.0.0 | N1280043 | Newcomers' English Language Development B |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03380085 |  | Ethnic Studies: African American Studies | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13040500 |  | Oil and Gas Production III | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13040501 |  | Oil and Gas Production IV | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13040502 |  | Introduction to Process Technology | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13040503 |  | Foundations of Energy | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13040504 |  | Petrochemical Safety, Health, and Environment | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1130029 |  | School to College | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1170193 |  | Acting for the Camera | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1170194 |  | Dramaturgy | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300429 |  | Computer Aided Drafting for Architecture | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300430 |  | Sheet Metal Technology | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300500 |  | Child Development Associate (CDA) Foundations | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300510 |  | Communication and Technology in Education | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302101 |  | Introduction to Dental Science | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302102 |  | Introduction to Imaging Technology | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302103 |  | Introduction to Pharmacy Science | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302104 |  | Kinesiology I | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302105 |  | Principles of Allied Health | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302106 |  | Principles of Diagnostic Healthcare | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302107 |  | Principles of Exercise Science and Wellness | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302108 |  | Principles of Health Informatics | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302110 |  | Principles of Therapeutic HealthCare | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302268 |  | Foundations of Restaurant Management | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302269 |  | Introduction to Event and Meeting Planning | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302270 |  | Tourism Marketing Concepts and Applications | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302541 |  | Applied Nutrition and Dietetics | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302542 |  | Principles of Community Services | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302813 |  | Advanced Cloud Computing | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1302814 |  | Advanced User Experience Design | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303016 |  | Advanced Legal Systems and Professions | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303017 |  | Foundations of Court Reporting | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303423 |  | Entrepreneurship II | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303424 |  | Marketing | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303687 |  | Introduction to Film Interpretation of Weldments | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303688 |  | Introduction to Industrial Maintenance | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303689 |  | Programmable Logic Controller I | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303760 |  | Engineering Essentials (PLTW) | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303800 |  | Concepts of Distribution and Logistics Technology | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303801 |  | Logistics Engineering | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1303900 |  | Introduction to Instrumentation and Electrical | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580140 | Fundamentals of Computer Science  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Fundamentals of Computer Science  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580200 | Computer Science I  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Computer Science I  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580300 | Computer Science II  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Computer Science II  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580350 | Computer Science III  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Computer Science III  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580360 | Digital Forensics  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Digital Forensics  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580370 | Discrete Mathematics for Computer Science  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Discrete Mathematics for Computer Science  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580380 | Game Programming and Design  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Game Programming and Design  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580390 | Mobile Application Development  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Mobile Application Development  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580400 | Digital Design and Media Production  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Digital Design and Media Production  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter C. Arts, Audio/Video Technology and Communications** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580500 | Digital Art and Animation  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Digital Art and Animation  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter C. Arts, Audio/Video Technology and Communications** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580510 | 3-D Modeling and Animation  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | 3-D Modeling and Animation  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter C. Arts, Audio/Video Technology and Communications** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580610 | Digital Communications in the 21st Century  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Digital Communications in the 21st Century  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter C. Arts, Audio/Video Technology and Communications** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580810 | Web Communications  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Web Communications  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580820 | Web Design  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Web Design  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580830 | Web Game Development  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Web Game Development  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter C. Arts, Audio/Video Technology and Communications** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580850 | Foundations of Cybersecurity  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Foundations of Cybersecurity  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580855 | Cybersecurity Capstone  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Cybersecurity Capstone  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580900 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (First Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study In Technology Applications (First Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03581000 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Second Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Second Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03581100 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Third Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Third Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03581500 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (First Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (First Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03581600 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Second Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Second Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03581700 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Third Time Taken)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Third Time Taken)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education** **Subchapter K. Information Technology** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | A3580110 | AP Computer Science A – MATH  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | AP Computer Science A – MATH  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | A3580120 | AP Computer Science A – LOTE  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | AP Computer Science A – LOTE  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | A3580300 | AP Computer Science Principles  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | AP Computer Science Principles  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3250200 | **Music Studies,** IB Music SL  **Credit: 1.0** | IB Music SL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3250300 | **Music Studies,** IB Music HL  **Credit: 1.0** | IB Music HL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3580200 | IB Computer Science Standard Level (SL)  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | IB Computer Science Standard Level (SL)  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3580310 | IB Computer Science Higher Level (HL)—MATH  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | IB Computer Science Higher Level (HL)—MATH  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3580320 | IB Computer Science Higher Level (HL) – LOTE  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | IB Computer Science Higher Level (HL) – LOTE  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3580400 | IB Information Technology in a Global Society SL  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | IB Information Technology in a Global Society SL  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3580500 | IB Information Technology in a Global Society HL  Section: **Grades 9-12, Technology Applications** | IB Information Technology in a Global Society HL  Section: **TAC Chapter 130. Career and Technical Education Subchapter O. Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3600100 | Art, IB Visual Arts HL  **Credit: 1.0** | Art, IB Visual Arts HL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3600200 | Art, IB Visual Arts SL  **Credit: 1.0** | Art, IB Visual Arts SL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3750200 | Theatre, IB Theatre SL  **Credit: 1.0** | Theatre, IB Theatre SL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | I3750300 | Theatre, IB Theatre HL  **Credit: 1.0** | Theatre, IB Theatre HL  **Credit: 2.0** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1290036 | **Coca-Cola** Valued Youth Tutoring | **IDRA** Valued Youth Tutoring **Partnership** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580395 | Robotics Programming and Design |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 03580700 | Digital Video and Audio Design |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13027600 | Computer Programming I |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13027700 | Computer Programming II |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 13027900 | Web Technologies |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1100013 | Research Methods in the Humanities |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1130027 | African American Studies |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300256 | Oil and Gas Production III |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300257 | Oil and Gas Production IV |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300262 | Intro to Process Tech |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300263 | Foundations of Energy |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.0 | N1300264 | Petrochemical Safety, Health, and Environment |  | Deleted | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1130028 |  | Civic Discourse | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1270154 |  | Student to Industry Connection | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1302109 |  | Principles of Nursing Science | Added | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1260001 | Cyber Citizenship  **Section:** Innovative | Cyber Citizenship  **Section:** Subchapter K., CTE | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1260002 | Assistive Technology  **Section:** Innovative | Assistive Technology  **Section:** Subchapter K., CTE | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290005 | Peer Assistance And Leadership 1  **Credit:** .5 | Peer Assistance And Leadership 1  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290006 | Peer Assistance And Leadership 2  **Credit:** .5 | Peer Assistance And Leadership 2  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290051 | Path College Career I  **Credit:** .5-1 | Path College Career I  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290052 | Path College Career II  **Credit: .**5-1 | Path College Career II  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290053 | Path College Career III  **Credit:** .5-1 | Path College Career III  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.1 | N1290054 | Path College Career IV  **Credit:** .5-1 | Path College Career IV  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2020.2.1\*  2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | I3110300 | **\*Correction\***  IB Language Ab Initio Standard Level  **HS Credit:\***  **\***It was noted that this course was not marked “Y” for the HS Credit for both the 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 TEDS and TWEDS. It has been corrected in both versions in TWEDS. | **\*Correction\***  IB Language Ab Initio Standard Level  **HS Credit: Y** | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580140 | Fundamentals of Computer Science  **Credit: .**5-1 | Fundamentals of Computer Science  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580200 | Computer Science I  **Credit: .**5-1 | Computer Science I  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580360 | Digital Forensics  **Credit: .**5-1 | Digital Forensics  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580370 | Discrete Mathematics for Computer Science  **Credit: .**5-1 | Discrete Mathematics for Computer Science  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580380 | Game Programming and Design  **Credit: .**5-1 | Game Programming and Design  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580390 | Mobile Application Development  **Credit: .**5-1 | Mobile Application Development  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03580900 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (First Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (First Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03581000 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Second Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Second Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03581100 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Third Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study In Technology Applications (Third Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03581500 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (First Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (First Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03581600 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Second Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Second Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2\*  Published 9/16/2020 | 03581700 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Third Time Taken)  **Credit: .**5-1 | Independent Study in Evolving/Emerging Technologies (Third Time Taken)  **Credit:** 1 | Revised | TSDS,  FALL(1), SUMR(3), EXYR(4) | CR,  PEIMS | CRF, CRW, Fall, Summer, Ext Year |

| **C092 – LANGUAGE-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 6B |  | American Sign Language (ASL) | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |

| **C130 – REPORTING-PERIOD-INDICATOR-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 9 |  | Additional Days School Year Program Reporting Period | Added | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year |

| **C142 – CAREER-AND-TECHNICAL-ED-IND-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 0 | Not Enrolled In A CTE Course |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 1 | Enrolled In A CTE Course  A student in grades 6-8 who is taking a CTE course as of the fall snapshot date or completed a CTE course by the end of the school year.  A student in grades 9-12 who is taking a CTE course as of the fall snapshot date or completed a CTE course by the end of the school year, and the student’s 4-year plan of study does not outline a coherent sequence of courses in CTE |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 2 | Participant In A Coherent Sequence Of Courses  A student in grades 9-12 who is enrolled in a sequential course of study, which develops occupational knowledge, skills, and competencies relating to a CTE program of study.  The student must have a 4-year plan of study to take 2 or more CTE courses for 3 or more credits |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 4 |  | Not CTE  A student who never enrolled or who did not complete any high-school CTE course as defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 5 |  | CTE Program Participant  A student completing one, but not two or more high-school CTE program courses as defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for two or more credits (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | E |  | CTE Program Explorer  A student completing two or more high-school CTE program courses as defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for at least two credits, and not a participant, concentrator or completer. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 6 |  | CTE Program Concentrator  A student completing and passing two or more high-school CTE program courses as defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for at least two credits **within the same program of study** and not a completer. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 7 |  | CTE Program Completer  A student completing and passing three or more high-school CTE program courses as defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for four or more credits within a program of study, including one level 3 or level 4 course from **within the same program of study**. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.1 | 5 | CTE Program Participant  A student completing one**,** but not two or more high**-**school CTE **program** courses **as** defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, **for two or more credits** (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | CTE Program Participant  A student completing **at least** one **course** but not two or more high school CTE courses **for two or more credits** defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.1 | E | CTE Program Explorer  A student completing two or more high**-**school CTE **program** courses **as** defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, **for at least two credits**, and not a participant, concentrator or completer. | CTE Program Explorer  A student completing two or more high school CTE courses **for two or more credits** defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 and not a participant, concentrator or completer **(the student does not have to pass or receive credit).** | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.1 | 6 | CTE Program Concentrator  A student completing and passing two or more **high-school** **CTE** **program courses** **as defined by** 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for at least two credits within the same program of study and not a completer. | CTE Program Concentrator  A student completing and passing two or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 **CTE courses** for at leasttwo credits within the same program of study and not a completer. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.1 | 7 | CTE Program Completer  A student completing and passing three or more **high-school CTE** **program** **courses** **as defined by** 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130, for four or more credits within a program of study, including one level **3** or level **4** course from within the same program of study. | CTE Program Completer  A student completing and passing three or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 **CTE courses** for four or more credits within a program of study, including one level **three** or level **four** course from within the same program of study. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (2/25/21 revision) | 5 | CTE Program Participant  A student completing **at least** one course **but not two or more high school CTE courses** for two **or more** credits defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | CTE Program Participant  A student completing one **or more** course**s** for **less than** two credits defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (5/21/21 revision) | E | CTE Program Explorer  A student completing two or more high school CTE courses for two or more credits defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 and not a participant, concentrator or completer (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | CTE Program Explorer  A student completing two or more high school CTE courses for **a total of** two or more credits defined by 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 and not a participant, concentrator or completer (the student does not have to pass or receive credit). | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (5/21/21 revision) | 6 | CTE Program Concentrator  A student completing and passing two or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 CTE courses for at least two credits within the same program of study and not a completer. | CTE Program Concentrator  A student completing and passing two or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 CTE courses for **a total of** at least two credits within the same program of study and not a completer. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (5/21/21 revision) | 7 | CTE Program Completer  A student completing and passing three or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 CTE courses for four or more credits within a program of study, including one level three or level four course from within the same program of study. | CTE Program Completer  A student completing and passing three or more 19 TAC Chapter 126 (C), 127 (B) or 130 CTE courses for **a total of** four or more credits within a program of study, including one level three or level four course from within the same program of study. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C145 – FUND-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.0 | 266 |  | CARES ACT – Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act  Payroll Eligible: Y  Actual Eligible: Y | Added | FALL(1)MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Fall  Mid-Year |
| 2021.2.3 | 266 | **CARES ACT –** Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act | **Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund (ESSER) of the** Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act | Revised | FALL(1)MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Fall  Mid-Year |
| 2021.2.3 | 277 |  | Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) of the CARES Act  Payroll Eligible: Y  Actual Eligible: Y | Added | FALL(1)MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Fall  Mid-Year |

| **C147 – PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 36 | Early Education Allotment  Actual Eligible: | Early Education Allotment  Actual Eligible: **Y** | Revised | MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Mid-Year |
| 2021.0.0 | 37 | Dyslexia or Related Disorder Services  Actual Eligible: | Dyslexia or Related Disorder Services  Actual Eligible: **Y** | Revised | MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Mid-Year |
| 2021.0.0 | 38 | College, Career, or Military Readiness  Actual Eligible: | College, Career, or Military Readiness  Actual Eligible: **Y** | Revised | MDYR(2) | PEIMS | Mid-Year |
| 2021.2.0 | 43 |  | Dyslexia – Special Education  Budget Eligible: Y  Payroll Eligible: Y  CI Staff Eligible: Y | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |

| **C161 – STUDENT-ATTRIBUTION-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.2 | 01 | Open Enrollment Charter School | Open Enrollment Charter School**: Within Attendance/Geographic Boundaries** | Revised | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2 | 31 |  | Open Enrollment Charter School: Outside Attendance/Geographic Boundaries | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall, Summer, Ext Year |

| **C162 – LEAVER-REASON-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 |  | Use the following codes for students who Graduated or received an out-of-state **GED**. | Use the following codes for students who Graduated or received an out-of-state **high school equivalency certificate**. | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 08 |  | Pregnancy –  Student (female or male) withdrew from/left school because of pregnancy | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 20 |  | Medical Injury -  Student has suffered a condition, injury, or illness that requires substantial medical care and leaves the student unable to attend school and assigned to a medical or residential treatment facility | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 86 | **GED** Outside Texas -  Student received a **GED** outside Texas, returned to school to work toward the completion of a high school diploma, and then left; or student earned **GED** outside Texas after leaving Texas public schools | **High School Equivalency Certificate** Outside Texas -  Student received a **high school equivalency certificate** outside Texas, returned to school to work toward the completion of a high school diploma, and then left; or student earned **high school equivalency certificate** outside Texas after leaving Texas public schools | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 88 | Court-**o**rdered **t**o **a** **GED** **p**rogram, **h**as **n**ot **e**arned **a** **GED** -  Student was ordered by a court to attend a **GED** program and has not earned a **GED** **certificate** | Court-**O**rdered **T**o **A** **High School Equivalency** **P**rogram, **H**as **N**ot **E**arned **A** **Texas Certificate Of High School Equivalency (TxCHSE)** -  Student was ordered by a court to attend a **high school equivalency** program and has not earned a **TxCHSE** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 89 | Incarcerated **i**n **s**tate **j**ail **o**r **f**ederal **p**enitentiary **a**s **a**n **a**dult -  Student is incarcerated in a state jail or federal penitentiary as an adult or as a person certified to stand trial as an adult | Incarcerated **I**n **S**tate **J**ail **O**r **F**ederal **P**enitentiary **A**s **A**n **A**dult -  Student is incarcerated in a state jail or federal penitentiary as an adult or as a person certified to stand trial as an adult | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 90 | Graduated **f**rom **a**nother **s**tate **u**nder **p**rovisions **o**f **t**he Interstate Compact **o**n Educational Opportunity **f**or Military Children -  Per TEC 162.002, student lives in the household of an active-duty military serviceperson, transferred into Texas public schools at the beginning of or during his or her senior year, did not meet requirements to graduate from Texas public schools, did meet requirements to graduate from a school in the sending state, and, under provisions of the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children, graduated from a school or district in the sending state | Graduated **F**rom **A**nother **S**tate **U**nder **P**rovisions **O**f **T**he Interstate Compact **O**n Educational Opportunity **F**or Military Children -  Per TEC 162.002, student lives in the household of an active-duty military serviceperson, transferred into Texas public schools at the beginning of or during his or her senior year, did not meet requirements to graduate from Texas public schools, did meet requirements to graduate from a school in the sending state, and, under provisions of the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children, graduated from a school or district in the sending state | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |

| **C162-A – LEAVER-REASON-CODE (ABBREVIATED)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 08 |  | Pregnancy | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 20 |  | Medical Injury | Added | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 86 | **GED** Outside Texas | **High School Equivalency Certificate** Outside Texas | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 88 | Court-**o**rdered **t**o **a** **GED** **p**rogram, **h**as **n**ot **e**arned **a** **GED** | Court-**O**rdered **T**o **A** **High School Equivalency** **P**rogram, **H**as **N**ot **E**arned **A** **Texas Certificate Of High School Equivalency (TxCHSE)** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 89 | Incarcerated **i**n **s**tate **j**ail **o**r **f**ederal **p**enitentiary **a**s **a**n **a**dult | Incarcerated **I**n **S**tate **J**ail **O**r **F**ederal **P**enitentiary **A**s **A**n **A**dult | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |
| 2021.0.0 | 90 | Graduated **f**rom **a**nother **s**tate **u**nder **p**rovisions **o**f **t**he Interstate Compact **o**n Educational Opportunity **f**or Military Children | Graduated **F**rom **A**nother **S**tate **U**nder **P**rovisions **O**f **T**he Interstate Compact **O**n Educational Opportunity **F**or Military Children | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS  SPPI-14 | Fall  SPPI-14 |

| **C164 – DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 | Expulsion **(TEC §37.007)**  Without placement in another educational setting **as a result of a formal expulsion hearing [TEC §37.009(f)]. (This code does not apply if a student continues to receive educational services during the term of expulsion)** | Expulsion  Without placement in another educational setting | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 | Expulsion **(TEC §37.007)**  With placement in a juvenile justice alternative education program (JJAEP) **as a result of a formal expulsion hearing [TEC §37.009(f)]** | Expulsion  With placement in a juvenile justice alternative education program (JJAEP) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 | Expulsion **(TEC §37.007)**  With placement in an on-campus disciplinary alternative education program (DAEP) **as a result of a formal expulsion hearing [TEC §37.009(f)]**. (Do not use this code when a student has been placed in a DAEP, but not expelled) | Expulsion  With placement in an on-campus disciplinary alternative education program (DAEP). (Do not use this code when a student has been placed in a DAEP, but not expelled) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 | Expulsion **(TEC §37.007)**  With placement in an off-campus DAEP **as a result of a formal expulsion hearing [TEC §37.009(f)]**. (Do not use this code when a student has been placed in a DAEP, but not expelled) | Expulsion  With placement in an off-campus DAEP. (Do not use this code when a student has been placed in a DAEP, but not expelled) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 05 | Out-Of-School Suspension **(Suspension may not exceed three days under TEC §37.005)** | Out-Of-School Suspension | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 06 | In-School Suspension **(TEC §37.001)**  (**NOTE**: For students eligible for special education and related services, this includes any setting that has not been addressed by an admission, review, and dismissal committee within the placement determination of the student's current IEP.) **(Suspension may exceed three days under TEC §37.005** | In-School Suspension  (For students eligible for special education and related services, this includes any setting that has not been addressed by an admission, review, and dismissal committee within the placement determination of the student's current IEP.) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 07 | Placement In An On-Campus Or Off-Campus DAEP **(TEC §37.008) As a result of a conference [TEC §37.009(a)], rather than a formal hearing as required for expulsion** | Placement In An On-Campus Or Off-Campus DAEP | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 14 | Placement **i**n **a** DAEP **b**y Court Order | Placement In A DAEP By Court Order | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 27 | Mandatory Disciplinary Action **Not** Taken By District  **As a result of ARD committee manifestation hearing determination, made in accordance with IDEA for a student receiving special education services, that the student’s behavior is linked to the student’s disability** | Mandatory Disciplinary Action **Not** Taken By District  **(This code is used when a student’s behavior is determined to be linked to the student’s disability in a manifestation determination hearing made in accordance with IDEA by an ARD committee.)** | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 28 | Mandatory Disciplinary Action Not Taken **(TEC §37.001(a)(4))**  The mandatory disciplinary action was not taken because the district considered one or more of the TEC, §37.001(a)(4) provisions **that allows the district to consider self defense, intent or lack of intent, student’s disciplinary history, or disability that substantially impairs the student’s capacity to appreciate the wrongfulness of the student’s conduct as a factor in a decision to order suspension, removal to a disciplinary alternative education program, or expulsion.** | Mandatory Disciplinary Action Not Taken By District  The mandatory disciplinary action was not taken because the district considered one or more of the TEC §37.001(a)(4) provisions. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | Section Heading | The following codes apply to students with disabilities. In order to use these codes, a special education hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) must find the disciplinary action necessary to support a **1415(k)(2)** hearing officer order.  **20 U.S.C. 1415(k)(2),(10) and CFR §300.521** | The following codes apply to students with disabilities. In order to use these codes, a special education hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) must find the disciplinary action necessary to support a **20 U.S.C. 1415(k)(3)** hearing officer order. | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 54 | Placement In An **Alternative Education Program Established Under TEC, §37.008**  As a result of a determination by a special education hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Placement In An **On-Campus Or Off-Campus DAEP**  As a result of a determination by a special education hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 55 | Continuation Of Other District’s DAEP Placement  As a result **by** a **special education** determination **of** a hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Continuation Of Other District’s DAEP Placement  As a result **of** a determination **by** a **special education** hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 56 | Continuation Of Other District’s Expulsion Order  As a result **by** a **special education** determination **of** a hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Continuation Of Other District’s Expulsion Order  As a result **of** a determination **by** a **special education** hearing officer (not a hearing officer employed or appointed by the district) | Revised | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C165 – DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-REASON-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 13 | Unlawful Carrying of a Club under Penal Code 46.02 - TEC 37.007(a)(1) |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C178 – CRISIS-CODE** | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.0 | 07 | Reserved For Future Health Or Weather Related Crisis |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer  Ext Year |
| *Codes 7A – 7I added for use in 19-20 PEIMS Summer Submission only, and are not valid for 20-21:* | | | | | | | | |
| 2021.2.0 | 7A | COVID-19: Engaged For The Majority Of The Time Period |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7B | COVID-19: Not Contactable For The Entire Time Period |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7C | COVID-19: Not Contactable Prior To May 1st; Contact Made May 1st Or After But Not Engaged Through End Of The School Year |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7D | COVID-19: Not Contactable Prior To May 1st; Contact Made May 1st Or After And Engaged Through End Of The School Year |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7E | COVID-19: Contactable But Not Engaged For The Majority Of The Time Period |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7F | COVID-19: Contactable But Not Engaged Prior To May 1st; Not Contactable May 1st Or After |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7G | COVID-19: Contactable But Not Engaged Prior To May 1st; Engaged May 1st Or After Through End Of The School Year |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7H | COVID-19: Engaged Prior To May 1st; Not Contactable May 1st Through End Of The School Year |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.0 | 7I | COVID-19: Engaged Prior To May 1st; Not Engaged May 1st Through End Of The School Year |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 08 | Reserved For Future Health Or Weather Related Crisis |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| 2021.2.2 | 09 | Reserved For Future Health Or Weather Related Crisis |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Fall, Summer, Ext Year |
| *New Crisis Codes 8A – 8C will be reported to TEA through the ODS for the additional collection mandated by the commissioner, due 10/05/2020.*  *New Crisis Codes 8A – 9C will be reported to TEA through the ODS for the additional collection mandated by the commissioner, due 11/06/2020.*  *New Crisis Codes 8A – 9C will also be reported to TEA through the PEIMS Fall and Summer Submissions.* | | | | | | | | |
| 2021.2.2 | 8A |  | COVID19: On September 28, 2020 student is being instructed on-campus. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 8B |  | COVID19: On September 28, 2020 student is being instructed through the remote synchronous method. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 8C |  | COVID19: On September 28, 2020 student is being instructed through the remote asynchronous method. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 9A |  | COVID19: On October 30, 2020 student is being instructed on-campus. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 9B |  | COVID19: On October 30, 2020 student is being instructed through the remote synchronous method. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.2.2 | 9C |  | COVID19: On October 30, 2020 student is being instructed through the remote asynchronous method. | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| *New Crisis Codes 1A – 1C will be reported to TEA through the ODS for the additional collection mandated by the commissioner, due 02/05/2021.*  *New Crisis Codes 1A – 2C will be reported to TEA through the ODS for the additional collection mandated by the commissioner, due 04/07/2021.*  *New Crisis Codes 1A – 2C will also be reported to TEA through the PEIMS Summer Submission.* | | | | | | | | |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 1A |  | COVID19: On January 29, 2021 student is being instructed on-campus. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 1B |  | COVID19: On January 29, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote synchronous method. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 1C |  | COVID19: On January 29, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote asynchronous method. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 2A |  | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed on-campus. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 2B |  | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote synchronous method. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3  (12/15/20 revision) | 2C |  | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote asynchronous method. | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| *On March 23, 2021, the collection of Crisis Codes 2A-2C was cancelled.* | | | | | | | |
| 2021.2.3 (4/22/21 revision) | 2A | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed on-campus. |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (4/22/21 revision) | 2B | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote synchronous method. |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (4/22/21 revision) | 2C | COVID19: On March 31, 2021 student is being instructed through the remote asynchronous method. |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C193 – SCHOOL-YEAR-TYPE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 43 |  | 2038-2039 | Added | TSDS  SUMR(3)  EXYR(4) | CR  Dshbrds  ECDS  PEIMS | CRF  CRW  Dshbrds  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK  Summer  Ext Year |

| **C208 – SCHOOL-DAY-EVENT-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.3 (2/25/21 revision) | 03 |  | COVID-19: Restricted Access to On-Campus Instruction – TEA Approved Reason | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.2.3 (2/25/21 revision) | 04 |  | COVID-19: Restricted Access to On-Campus Instruction – Reason Other than TEA Approved Reason | Added | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C210 – STUDENT-INSTRUCTION-TYPE-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 01 | Full Day |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 02 | Half Day - Morning |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 03 | Half Day - Afternoon |  | Deleted | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C213 – AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 213 | Custodial | Custodial – **Staff serving in an auxiliary/support role** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.0.0 | 214 | Maintenance | Maintenance – **Staff serving in an auxiliary/support role** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |

| **C214 – INDUSTRY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 400 | Certified Patient Care Technician (CPCT) |  | Deleted | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | 931 |  | Medical Laboratory Technician | Added | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |

| **C215 – INSTRUCTIONAL-PROGRAM-TYPE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 16 |  | Additional Days School Year Program | Added | EXYR(4) | PEIMS | Ext Year |

| **C220 – PROGRAM-OF-STUDY-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.0 | 013 | Cosmetology and Personal Care Services  State/Region: **State** | Cosmetology and Personal Care Services  State/Region: **Region** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 036 | Law Enforcement**, Investigations, Corrections, and Security** | Law Enforcement | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 043 | Nursing | Nursing **Science** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 053 | Barbering |  | Deleted | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 055 | Fashion Design |  | Deleted | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 056 | Aviation  State/Region: **State** | Aviation **(Flight)**  State/Region: **Region** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 057 | Interior Design |  | Deleted | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 058 | Maritime  State/Region: **State** | Maritime  State/Region: **Region** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 059 | Medical **Therapist** | Medical **Therapy** | Revised | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 061 |  | Drone (Unmanned Flight) | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 062 |  | Geospatial Engineering and Land Surveying | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 063 |  | Industrial Maintenance | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 064 |  | Printing and Imaging | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |
| 2021.2.0 | 065 |  | Retail Management | New | FALL(1) | PEIMS | Fall |

| **C226 – VENDOR-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.0.0 | 100 |  | 360 Training.com | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 110 |  | Adobe | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 120 |  | AdvanceOnline | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 130 |  | Air Conditioning Contractors of America | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 140 |  | American Allied Health | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 150 |  | American Council on Exercise | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 160 |  | American Hotel and Lodging Association Educational Institute | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 170 |  | American Medical Certification Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 180 |  | American Medical Technologists | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 190 |  | American Society of Phlebotomy Technicians | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 200 |  | American Welding Society | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 210 |  | AMP Testing Centers | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 220 |  | Apple Authorized Training Provider | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 230 |  | Authorized OSHA Outreach Trainer | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 240 |  | Automotive Service Excellence | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 250 |  | Certiport | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 260 |  | ClickSafety | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 270 |  | COMIRA | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 280 |  | Dental Assistant National Board | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 290 |  | ESCO Group | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 300 |  | Independent Electrical Contractors Texas | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 310 |  | International Academy of Emergency Dispatch | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 320 |  | International Society of Certified Electronics Technicians | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 330 |  | Kryterion | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 340 |  | Mastercam | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 350 |  | National Academy of Sports Medicine | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 360 |  | National Alliance for Insurance Education & Research | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 370 |  | National Association for Health Professionals | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 380 |  | National Board for Certification of Orthopaedic Technologists | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 390 |  | National Center for Competency Testing | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 400 |  | National Healthcareer Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 410 |  | National Restaurant Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 420 |  | NCCER | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 430 |  | NIMS | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 440 |  | NOCTI | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 450 |  | PearsonVue | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 460 |  | ProctorU | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 470 |  | Project Management Institute | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 480 |  | Prometric | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 490 |  | PSI Testing Services | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 500 |  | PURE Safety | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 510 |  | SOLIDWORKS | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 520 |  | Space TEC | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 530 |  | Summit Training Source | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 540 |  | Texas Cattle Feeders Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 550 |  | Texas Commission on Environmental Quality | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 560 |  | Texas Commission on Environmental Quality approved testing center | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 570 |  | Texas Commission on Fire Protection | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 580 |  | Texas Department of Public Safety Approved Level III or Level IV Training Center | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 590 |  | Texas State Board of Dental Examiners | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 600 |  | Texas State Board of Plumbing Examiners | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 610 |  | Texas State Florists Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 620 |  | Texas Veterinary Medical Association | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 630 |  | University of South Florida Health | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 640 |  | WD Certified | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |
| 2021.0.0 | 650 |  | Other | New | FALL(1)  SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Fall  Summer |

| **C227 – STATE-CAREER-CLUSTER-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | S1 |  | Agriculture, Food and Natural Resources | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S2 |  | Architecture and Construction | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S3 |  | Arts, Audio Visual Technology and Communication | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S4 |  | Business, Marketing and Finance | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S5 |  | Education and Training | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S6 |  | Energy | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S7 |  | Health Science | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S8 |  | Hospitality and Tourism | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S9 |  | Human Services | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S10 |  | Information Technology | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S11 |  | Law and Public Service | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S12 |  | Manufacturing | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S13 |  | Transportation, Distribution and Logistics | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | S14 |  | Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **C228 – FEDERAL-CAREER-CLUSTER-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | F1 |  | Agriculture, Food, and Natural Resources | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F2 |  | Architecture and Construction | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F3 |  | Arts, Audio/Visual Technology, and Communications | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F4 |  | Business Management & Administration | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F5 |  | Education and Training | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F6 |  | Energy | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F7 |  | Finance | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F8 |  | Government & Public Administration | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F9 |  | Health Science | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F10 |  | Hospitality and Tourism | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F11 |  | Human Services | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F12 |  | Information Technology | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F13 |  | Law, Public Safety, Corrections and Security | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F14 |  | Manufacturing | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F15 |  | Marketing | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F16 |  | Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |
| 2021.1.0 | F17 |  | Transportation, Distribution, and Logistics | New | SUMR(3) | PEIMS | Summer |

| **DC142 – DISABILITY-TYPE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 | Deaf-Blindness | Deaf-Blindness **(Deaf-Blind)** | Revised | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 | Deafness |  | Deleted | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 06 | Hearing/Auditory Impairment | Hearing/Auditory Impairment **(Auditory Impairment)** | Revised | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 07 | Infants and Toddlers with Disabilities | Infants and Toddlers with Disabilities **(Non Categorical Early Childhood)** | Revised | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 08 | **Mental Retardation** | **Intellectual Disability** | Revised | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 09 | Multiple Disabilities |  | Deleted | TSDS | Special Ed Lang Acq | Special Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC143 – CLASSROOM-POSITION-TYPE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.2.3  (10/20/20 correction) |  |  | Note:  Teacher of Record - Indicates that the teacher is responsible for the classroom, making the final decisions about the instruction delivered and the final outcomes for the students assigned to the class.  Assistant Teacher - Indicates that the teacher is assigned to the class and works with the Teacher of Record providing instruction and/or other instructional services to the students in the class.  Support Teacher - Indicates that the teacher provides specialized services on a regular or irregular basis to students in the class.  Substitute Teacher - Indicates that the substitute teacher serves in a classroom in the absence of a teacher certified for that assignment where the teacher has quit, died, or been terminated.  PK Classroom Aide - Indicates that the Classroom Aide (Role-ID 033) serves the Teacher of Record on a regular or irregular basis in Pre-Kindergarten classroom. | Added | TSDS | CR  ECDS | CRF  CRW  ECDS-KG  ECDS-PK |

| **DC152 – PK-SCHOOL-TYPE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 11 |  | In-District Charter Partnership | Added | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |

| **DC154 – ASSESSMENT-TITLE-CODE** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 | BOY KG DIAL-4 English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 | BOY KG DIAL-4 Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 09 | BOY KG Work Sampling System English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 10 | BOY KG Work Sampling System Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 11 | BOY KG Ready, Set, K! English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 12 | BOY KG Ready, Set, K! Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 13 | BOY KG STAR Early Literacy English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 14 | BOY KG STAR Early Literacy Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 15 | BOY KG aimswebPlus English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 16 | BOY KG aimswebPlus Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 17 | BOY KG MAP for Primary Grades English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 18 | BOY KG DIBELS Next Composite Score |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 20 | BOY KG TPRI BOY Screening 1 |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 21 | BOY KG TPRI BOY Screening 2 |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 23 | BOY KG Tejas LEE Results Seccion 2 |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 25 | BOY KG Tejas LEE Results Seccion 4 and 5 |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 31 | BOY KG LION for Reading |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 32 | BOY KG ISIP English Overall |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 34 | BOY KG BASC-3 BESS English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 35 | BOY KG BASC-3 BESS Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 49 | BOY KG DESSA-mini English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.1.0 | 50 | BOY KG DESSA-mini Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.2.0 | 1A |  | BOY KG mCLASS TX Assessment | New | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.2.0  (7/7/20 correction) | ~~1B~~ 2A |  | BOY KG mCLASS TX Assessment Espanol | New | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.2.0 | 01 | BOY KG TX-KEA English  EL-R Min/Max: **49-121** | BOY KG TX-KEA English  EL-R Min/Max: **54-122** | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-KG |
| 2021.2.0 | 57 | BOY PK Work Sampling System English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 58 | BOY PK Work Sampling System Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 61 | BOY PK GOLD English  EL-R Min/Max: **0-60**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-21**  L&C Min/Max: **0-58**  H&W Min/Max: **0-61**  Math Min/Max: **0-53** | BOY PK GOLD English  EL-R Min/Max: **0-147**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-43**  L&C Min/Max: **43-114**  H&W Min/Max: **0-184**  Math Min/Max: **0-150** | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 62 | BOY PK GOLD Spanish  EL-R Min/Max: **0-60**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-21**  L&C Min/Max: **0-58**  H&W Min/Max: **0-61**  Math Min/Max: **0-53** | BOY PK GOLD Spanish  EL-R Min/Max: **0-147**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-43**  L&C Min/Max: **43-114**  H&W Min/Max: **0-184**  Math Min/Max: **0-150** | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 75 | EOY PK Work Sampling System English |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 76 | EOY PK Work Sampling System Spanish |  | Deleted | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 79 | EOY PK GOLD English  EL-R Min/Max: **0-60**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-21**  L&C Min/Max: **0-58**  H&W Min/Max: **0-61**  Math Min/Max: **0-53** | EOY PK GOLD English  EL-R Min/Max: **0-147**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-43**  L&C Min/Max: **43-114**  H&W Min/Max: **0-184**  Math Min/Max: **0-150** | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.0 | 80 | EOY PK GOLD Spanish  EL-R Min/Max: **0-60**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-21**  L&C Min/Max: **0-58**  H&W Min/Max: **0-61**  Math Min/Max: **0-53** | EOY PK GOLD Spanish  EL-R Min/Max: **0-147**  EL-W Min/Max: **0-43**  L&C Min/Max: **43-114**  H&W Min/Max: **0-184**  Math Min/Max: **0-150** | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.2 | 61 | BOY PK GOLD English  L&C Min/Max: **43**-114 | BOY PK GOLD English  L&C Min/Max: **0**-114 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.2 | 62 | BOY PK GOLD Spanish  L&C Min/Max: **43**-114 | BOY PK GOLD Spanish  L&C Min/Max: **0**-114 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.2 | 79 | EOY PK GOLD English  L&C Min/Max: **43**-114 | EOY PK GOLD English  L&C Min/Max: **0**-114 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |
| 2021.2.2 | 80 | EOY PK GOLD Spanish  L&C Min/Max: **43**-114 | EOY PK GOLD Spanish  L&C Min/Max: **0**-114 | Revised | TSDS | ECDS | ECDS-PK |

| **DC155 – PREFERRED-HOME-COMMUNICATION-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Visual | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Auditory | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Tactile | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | Multiple or Total | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.2.0 | 98 |  | Parent or Guardian did not Respond | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.2.0 | 99 |  | Parent or Guardian was not able to be Reached | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC156 – LANGUAGE-ACQUISITION-SERVICES-PROVIDED-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Direct | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Indirect | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Consultative | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.2.0 | 00 |  | Services not Provided | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC157 – FREQUENCY-OF-SERVICES-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Daily | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Weekly | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Monthly | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | Less Than Monthly | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.2.0 | 00 |  | None | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC158 – HOURS-SPENT-SERVICES-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Less Than 1 Hour | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | 1 to 3 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | More Than 3 Hours up to 5 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | More Than 5 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.2.0 | 00 |  | 0 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC159 – HEARING-AMPLIFICATION-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 00 |  | Not Applicable | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Hearing Aids | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Bone Anchored Hearing Aids (BAHA) | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Implants (Includes Cochlear and Middle Ear Implants) | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | Supplementals (includes examples such as FM systems, Infrared systems, Induction Loop systems) | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC160 – PERIOD-OF-TIME-ACCESS-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Full Day | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Partial Day | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC161 – AVERAGE-TIME-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Less Than 1 Hour | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | 1 to 3 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | More Than 3 Hours | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC162 – TOOL-ASSESSMENT-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 00 |  | Not Assessed | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Proficiency | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Diagnostic | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Achievement | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | Rubric | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 05 |  | Other | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **DC163 – ASSESSMENT-RESULTS-OBTAINED-CODE (New code table)** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code** | **Value Before** | **Value After** | **Action** | **ODS Coll** | **Data Coll** | **Submission** |
| 2021.1.0 | 01 |  | Far Below Expectations | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 02 |  | Below Expectations | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 03 |  | Meets Expectations | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 04 |  | Above Expectations | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 05 |  | Far Above Expectations | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |
| 2021.1.0 | 05 |  | No Results Obtained | New | TSDS | Sp Ed Lang Acq | Sp Ed Lang Acq |

| **Code Tables Deleted then Reinstated for the 2020-2021 School Year** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code Table ID** | **Code Table Name** | **XML Name** | **Action** |
| Note: These code tables are also listed on the studentGPS® Dashboards change log as reinstated. Refer to that change log for more information about code tables deleted because they were only used by the studentGPS® Dashboards collection. | | | | |
| 2021.1.1 | DC022 | ACADEMIC-SUBJECT-TYPE | AcademicSubjectType | Reinstated |
| 2021.1.1 | DC014 | ASSESSMENT-REPORTING-METHOD-TYPE | AssessmentReportingMethodType | Reinstated |
| 2021.1.1 | DC063 | GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | GradeLevelType | Reinstated |
| 2021.1.1 | DC124 | STATE-ABBREVIATION-TYPE | StateAbbreviationType | Reinstated |
| 2021.2.0 | DC033 | COUNTRY-CODE-TYPE | CountryCodeType | Reinstated |

| **Code Tables Deleted for the 2020-2021 School Year** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Version** | **Code Table ID** | **Code Table Name** | **XML Name** | **Action** |
| 2021.2.0 | C180 | CLASS-ROLE | TX-ClassRoleType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC001 | ACADEMIC-HONORS-TYPE | AcademicHonorsType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC004 | ADDITIONAL-CREDIT-TYPE | AdditionalCreditType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC009 | ADMINISTRATIVE-FUNDING-CONTROL-TYPE | AdministrativeFundingControlType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC022 | CAREER-PATHWAY-TYPE | CareerPathwayType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC027 | CHARTER-STATUS-TYPE | CharterStatusType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC028 | COHORT-SCOPE-TYPE | CohortScopeType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC029 | COHORT-TYPE | CohortType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC030 | COHORT-YEAR-TYPE | CohortYearType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC032 | CONTENT-STANDARD-TYPE | ContentStandardType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC039 | COURSE-GPA-APPLICABILITY-TYPE | CourseGPAApplicabilityType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC041 | COURSE-LEVEL-TYPE | CourseLevelType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC044 | CREDIT-TYPE | CreditType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC046 | DIPLOMA-LEVEL-TYPE | DiplomaLevelType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC047 | DIPLOMA TYPE | DiplomaType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC053 | EDUCATIONAL-ENVIRONMENT-TYPE | EducationalEnvironmentType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC055 | EDUCATION-ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY-TYPE | EducationOrganizationCategoryType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC056 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM-TYPE | EducationOrgIdentificationSystemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC062 | GPA-WEIGHTED-TYPE | GPAWeightedType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC067 | IDEA-ELIGIBILITY-TYPE | IdeaEligibilityType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC068 | INCIDENT-BEHAVIOR-TYPE | IncidentBehaviorType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC071 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephoneNumberType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC074 | LANGUAGE-ITEM-TYPE | LanguageItemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC075 | LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE | TX-LEACategoryType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC081 | MAGNET-SPECIAL-PROGRAM-EMPHASIS-SCHOOL-TYPE | MagnetSpecialProgramEmphasisSchoolType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC083 | MEETING-DAY-ITEM-TYPE | MeetingDayItemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC086 | OPERATIONAL-STATUS-TYPE | OperationalStatusType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC087 | OTHER-NAME-TYPE | OtherNameType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC089 | PERSONAL-INFORMATION-TYPE | PersonalInformationVerificationType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC090 | PERSONAL-TITLE-PREFIX-TYPE | PersonalTitlePrefixType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC092 | POSTING-RESULT-TYPE | PostingResultType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC093 | POST-SECONDARY-EVENT-CATEGORY-TYPE | PostSecondaryEventCategoryType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC095 | PROGRAM-SPONSOR-TYPE | ProgramSponsorType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC104 | RECOGNITION-TYPE | RecognitionType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC111 | SCHOOL-CATEGORY-ITEM-TYPE | SchoolCategoryItemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC114 | SCHOOL-TYPE | SchoolType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC134 | TERM-TYPE | TermType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC140 | WEAPON-ITEM-TYPE | WeaponItemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC147 | RESTRAINT-EVENT-REASON-ITEM-TYPE | RestraintEventReasonItemType | Deleted |
| 2021.2.0 | DC149 | ETHNICITY-CODE | OldEthnicityType | Deleted |